
STATEMENT FROM THE CLR BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
 
  
The Columbia Law Review Board of Directors received multiple credible reports that a secretive 
process was used to edit Toward Nakba As a Legal Concept.  Some individuals reporting 
exclusion expressed concerns with the process and the denial of their opportunity to provide 
input.  The Review’s editorial processes are intended to allow all members to engage with the 
scholarship that the Review publishes and with one another.  That engagement is central to the 
Review’s twin aims of publishing the highest quality legal analysis and educating the next 
generation of lawyers.  Upon learning of this exclusion, the Board of Directors sought to delay 
publication by several days to permit the excluded members to read the piece and engage with 
their colleagues before the piece was published.  But the piece was published immediately 
despite the Board’s effort.  The Board of Directors traditionally has no role in deciding what 
scholarship the Review publishes, including this piece.   Rather than delay the publication of the 
May issue any further, the Board of Directors memorializes for now its concerns with the process 
and its long-term goal of protecting the integrity of the Review.  The Board of Directors looks 
forward to engaging further with the Administrative Board on this matter. 


